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PASCAGOULA CITY COUNCIL
RECESSED REGULAR MEETING, AUGUST 16, 2017, AT 4:15 P.M.

CITY HALL, PASCAGOULA, MISSISSIPPI

The City Council of the City of Pascagoula, Mississippi, met at City Hall in a recessed
regular meeting on Wednesday, August 16, 2017, at 4:15 p.m.  Mayor Maxwell called the
meeting to order with the following officials present:

Mayor Dane Maxwell
Councilwoman Jennifer Colmer
Councilman Willie C. Jones – arrived at 4:27
Councilman George Wolverton
Councilman Stephen Burrow
Councilman Matt Parker
Councilman Scott Tipton

City Manager Mike Mangum
Assistant City Manager Frank Corder
City Attorney Ryan Frederic
City Clerk/Comptroller Robert J. Parker
Chief Deputy City Clerk Carol Groen

Mayor Maxwell welcomed everyone to the meeting.  The invocation was given by 

Councilwoman Colmer.  The pledge of allegiance was led by Councilman Burrow.

*****

Mayor Maxwell stated this meeting was for a presentation of the Police Department and 
Parks and Recreation Department FY 2017-18 budget.  The MS Maritime Museum did a 
presentation and request for the City’s support of the Museum.

*****

Jack Hoover, Campaign General Chairman of Capital Campaign, addressed the Council 
to present the status report of the Mississippi Maritime Museum and to ask for support from the 
City for Phase 2 of this project.  Mr. Robert Harvey, Treasurer, reported that Phase 1 is complete 
and Phase 2 will begin with the renovation of the Math and Science Building and will house the 
exhibits to include interactive exhibits.  The estimated cost of Phase 2 is $4.75 million.  They are
asking the City for consideration of pledging $250,000 for the first year and $50,000.00 over the 
next 4 years and will keep the City informed on the progress that is made during the renovation.  
Mayor Maxwell thanked Mr. Hoover and Mr. Harvey for their presentation.

*****



2

Kenny Johnson, Police Chief, discussed his departmental budget.

*****

Darcie Crew, Parks and Recreation Director, discussed her departmental budget. 

*****

After further discussion and there being no further business to come before the Council, 
Councilman Wolverton made a motion to recess the meeting until August 23, 2017, at 6:00 p.m. 
The motion was seconded by Councilman Burrow and received the following vote: Mayor 
Maxwell “AYE”, Councilmen Colmer “AYE”, Jones “AYE”, Wolverton “AYE”, Burrow 
“AYE”, Parker “AYE”, and Tipton “AYE”. 

The meeting ended at 7:25 p.m.

APPROVED:

__________________________________
Dane Maxwell, Mayor

ATTEST:

_____________________________________
Carol Groen, Chief Deputy City Clerk




